
WCCUSD School Board Meeting, February 11, 2015 
 
To President Groves 
Board Member Enos 
Board Member Kronenburg 
Board Member Block 
Board Member Cuevas 
Superintendent Harter 
February 11, 2015 
 
Dear President Groves: 
 
Citizen’s Bond Oversight Committee – Chair’s Report, Presented by Ivette Ricco, CBOC Chair. 
 
This report presents a brief overview of CBOC activities in our ongoing effort to perform the 
committee’s duties as outlined in the Ed Code. 
 
A. At our meeting in January we held our annual election of officer. I was re-elected as Chair, 
Mr. Orlandus Waters was re-elected as Vice-Chair and Peter Chau was elected as Secretary. 
 
B. The newly established Cost Savings Measure



point to proposed change orders (PCOs) that the District disapproves – but they appear to be 
few and far between. But really, beyond that, what is there besides “hey, change orders 
happen”?” 
 
G. The CBOC will be closely following the PVHS change orders and soft costs associated with 
this project. 
  
H. There are increased concerns 


